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August 18, 2009 
 
Mr. Scott Miller VIA EMAIL 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region IV 
4WD-SRTMB 
61 Forsyth Street, S.W. 
Atlanta, Georgia 30303-3104 
 
Subject: Proposed addition to the Upper Floridan Aquifer Interim Remedial Measure Work Plan 

for the Cabot Carbon/Koppers Superfund Site, Gainesville, Florida 
 
Dear Mr. Miller: 

Thank you for your email of July 20, 2009, approving the proposed Upper Floridan Aquifer Interim 
Remedial Measure (IRM) (December 28, 2008 Work Plan, as amended by the GeoTrans letter of May 1, 
2009). 

Given the recent groundwater concentration results at FW-22B, Beazer believes it would also be prudent 
to initiate pumping at that well in order to contain constituents near the northwestern property boundary.  
Beazer proposes to convert that monitoring well to a pumping well as part of the IRM, with a removable 
plug below the third (from top) screen.  The WestBay sampling apparatus will be removed prior to 
installing the pump and the installation and monitoring procedures will be the same as those described 
for FW-21B. 

Please let us know if adding FW-22B to the IRM will be acceptable to the Agency. 

Sincerely, 

 
Gregory W. Council, P.E. 
Principal Engineer 
 
cc: Bill O’Steen, USEPA 
 Kelsey Helton, FDEP 
 John Mousa, ACEPD 
 Rick Hutton, GRU 

Linda Paul, Koppers  
Mitchell Brourman, Beazer 
Mike Slenska, Beazer 
Donna Kopach, Beazer 
Jim Erickson, GeoTrans 
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